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Conservation Commission
26 Bryant Street
Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission – Meeting Minutes

Thursday, April 5, 2018, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Stephanie Radner, Andrew Tittler, Joseph Smith, Joseph “Matt” Hickey, Michelle Kayserman, Nathan Gauthier (alternate) and Sean Hanley (alternate).

Additional Present: Elissa Brown (Conservation Agent), Jennifer White Tahiraj (Administrative Assistant)

Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the following applications to the April 19, 2018 meeting:

· 235 & 243 Bussey Street, ANJOM, LLC, Applicant – Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting Services, Rep – Demolition of five existing structures on-site and construction of a new mixed use building (MSMP 2017-23). 
· 1000 Washington Street, Joseph Moussalli, Applicant – Michael Joyce, Joyce Consulting Group, Rep –3-story mixed use redevelopment with 2,800 sf of proposed commercial space and 28 residential units above (MSMP 2017-18).
·     Elm Street and Rustcraft Road, Jason Mammone, App. – Matthew Crowley, Beta Group, Rep. – Notice of Intent and Stormwater Management Permit for roadway widening and pavement milling and overlay, sidewalk reconstruction, high visibility crosswalk beacons, and new signs and pavement markings in the Buffer Zone, Bordering Vegetated Wetlands Land Under Water, Bank, Bordering Land Subject to Flooding, and Riverfront Area (DEP File #141-0534, MSMP 2018-06).
·     270 & 290 Bussey Street, Delapa Plaza East, Inc. App – Jim Devellis, DeVellis Zrein, Inc – Rep. – Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Management Permit for commercial/residential redevelopment of an existing commercial building in Buffer Zone to Bordering Vegetated Wetlands, Bank, and Land Under Water; and Riverfront Area (DEP File # 141-0535, MSMP 2018-07)

Mr. Hickey seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

Mr. Civian then asked if anyone was present for the 637 East Street, Gobbi application, no one was present and there had been a request for a continuance, so Mr. Civian made a motion to continue this application until May 3, 2018. Mr. Hickey seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

While waiting for the representatives for 28 Mac’s Place, the commission had an informal discussion with Agent Brown regarding:

123 Eastern Avenue - Modification to Major Stormwater Permit
Agent Brown explained that when the applicant went to do excavation work there was water in both of the proposed stormwater infiltration galleries, so they re-engineered it with shallower and more infiltration galleries. Agent Brown recommended that a minor modification be made to their existing Major Stormwater permit. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to accept Agent Brown’s determination of a Minor Modification to the Major Stormwater Permit. Mr. Hickey seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

Meeting Minutes from March 15, 2018
There were minor changes to the meeting minutes of March 15, 2018.  
Ms. Bugay had minor changes to the minutes that had already been incorporated. Mr. Tittler had a change to 123 Eastern Avenue, and to change “continue” to “continued”.
Mr. Civian made a motion to accept the minutes with the proposed changes, the motion was seconded by Ms. Bugay, and all were in favor. 

159 Meadowbrook Road - Partial Certificate of Compliance
They have completed all the work and a site inspection was done that day (4/05) by Agent Brown. They are requesting issuance of a partial certificate of compliance. Items that still needed to be completed were planting out to the road, fix gullying, submit an as-built plan, and if they wanted to perform any further work to the boathouse, the commission would need to be notified in writing first.  

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Partial Certificate of Compliance, Mr. Hickey seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
Mr. Civian then addressed that both Mr. Smith’s and Mr. Hickey’s terms were ending this month, April 2018. He thanked them for their service. 

Motherbrook Diversion Structure
Agent Brown addressed the commission regarding the Motherbrook diversion structure.  They are looking for a second modification to their order of conditions as the initial conditions called for mowing only once a year and they wish to mow twice annually. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to make a minor modification to the Order of Conditions for Motherbrook as recommended by Agent Brown. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion, all were in favor. 

28 Mac’s Place, Tim Chan and Laura Bradbury, Applicant Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting Services and Scott Goddard Consulting, Rep– New Single Family Dwelling (SFD) (DEP #141-0533; MSMP 2018-04)
Mr. Henderson addressed the commission. He explained that the proposed house has been moved forward as much as possible and as far away from the resource area as possible. What remains is a retaining wall to allow for an egress pathway. Updated drainage calculations have been submitted, as has a mitigation plan for plantings, and markers to denote the limit of the conservation area. 
Mr. Civian asked about inside the UBA and the proposed work for the sewer and grading. Mr. Henderson replied that the only thing that exists inside the area is a retaining wall that is 25 feet tall. The lot did not have a structure on it previously. 

Ms. Kayserman asked about a designated yard waste dumping area for the project, such that yard waste does not get dumped into the resource area. Mr. Henderson replied there was not currently a designated yard waste dumping area but that one could be added to the O&M plan. 
Mr. Tittler asked about the request for a waiver to work within the UBA and for soil testing. Mr. Henderson explained what they were requesting a waiver for and why it should be granted. He stated there was a hardship for the topography of the lot. Some discussion ensued as to gaining a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals but initial reaction had not been favorable, and therefore they were asking for a waiver from the Conservation Commission.  
Mr. Civian remarked that he was skeptical of approving a conventional sized house on a lot that by State regulations is supposed to be protected on a marginal sized lot. The impacts upon the UBA and the buffer zones would be lesser from a smaller house. Mr. Henderson requested a recess to discuss the project. Mr. Civian made a motion to table 28 Mac’s Place, Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

22 Liana Lane Notice of Violation, MSMP 2016-03 – Agent Brown addressed the commission regarding a violation notice she had issued to 22 Liana Lane. They had added a playground structure that impedes the flow of rainwater from the uphill neighbors. They have been notified that the structure must be removed within 60 days and a swale needs to be created for the water to flow freely. 

28 Mac’s Place, Tim Chan and Laura Bradbury, Applicant Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting Services and Scott Goddard Consulting, Rep– New Single Family Dwelling (SFD) (DEP #141-0533; MSMP 2018-04)
Mr. Civian made a motion to revisit 28 Mac’s Place, Ms. Bugay seconded the motion, all were in favor. 
Mr. Scott Henderson asked for a continuance.
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until the April 19, 2018 meeting. Mr. Hickey seconded the motion, and all were in favor. 

26 Bryant Street (Public Safety Building), Town of Dedham, App. – Jonathan Hedlund, Nitsch Engineering, Rep. -  Major Stormwater Management Permit for the demolition of the existing Town Hall and fire station and construction of a new public safety building to house the fire and police headquarters (MSMP 2018-08). 
Chip Heitcamp and Mr. Hedlund explained the current project and modifications that were made to the previous submitted plans to the commission. These had been reviewed and approved by Sherwood Consulting & Design (Sherwood), the third-party reviewer. Mr. Civian asked if the project meets the commission’s current guidelines for Stormwater Management and Mr. Hedlund replied yes, it does for new developments. Mr. Hickey inquired as to the timeline of the project. Mr. Heitcamp replied January 2020 for a building opening and Spring 2020 for the landscaping portion. Mr. Gauthier inquired as to the long-term maintenance for the project and the reply was there will be an O&M plan. Ms. Bugay asked about the 3rd party review and it was pointed out that he was in attendance. Mr. Joe Olivera from Sherwood introduced himself. He indicated improvements were recommended and all had been implemented satisfactorily. He had issued a memo recommending approval of the project. Some discussion ensued regarding drainage and Mr. Olivera stated that the project was improving on current drainage slightly. Agent Brown pointed out that this project had not gone before the Planning Board yet and that changes may occur. Mr. Civian suggested leaving the project open in case of changes by the Planning Board. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until June 7, 2018 and Ms. Bugay seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

30 Milton Street and 36 Sawmill Lane, Motherbrook Realty Trust, App – Jim DeVellis, DeVellis Zrein, Rep. - Redevelopment of a commercial 2-story building by adding one additional story of commercial space and two stories of residential space, as well as improvements to the existing landscaping, parking and stormwater system (DEP File # 141- 0538, MSMP 2018-10).
Jim Devellis and Antonio Reda were in attendance for the project. At the last meeting a 3rd party review had been requested by the commission, which has since been completed. After the review, Mr. Devellis submitted revised plans with minor modifications based upon the 3rd party reviewer’s suggestions. They are also going to develop a construction management plan due to the Dunkin Donuts planning on staying open during the construction process. 
Mr. Devellis had a new package with proposed graphics for the project that he handed out. Ms. Kayserman raised the issue of TSS credits for Massachusetts and the standards that are set for street sweeping to receive the TSS credit. Additional discussion regarding the 80% TSS credit ensued. There will be a stone dust walking path along the edge of pavement at the top of the bank to Motherbrook. 

Mr. Civian expressed that the hearing should be held open until after the Planning Board could review the project. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing at the June 7, 2018 meeting. Mr. Hickey seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

195 Highland Street  - Kanayo Lala/Robert Oellette, A Francis Contracting ,Rep. Construction of a new SFD on an undeveloped lot (MSMP #2017-24).
Mr. Civian asked if anyone was present for the 195 Highland Project and there was no one in attendance. Ms. Bugay had reviewed the project with Mr. Lala and there were a number of changes that still needed to be made. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until the April 19, 2018 meeting. Mr. Hickey seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

97 Westfield Street, Christopher Cheever, App. – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Rep. –Addition to an existing SFD, demolition of an existing garage and upgrade/relocation of the existing septic system (DEP File # 141- 0536, MSMP 2018-09)
David Johnson addressed the commission. He had made the changes requested by the commission at the last meeting. He also had the applicant’s attorney write a condition for the two lots, A and B, stating that any work done on either lot that alters the flow of stormwater in any way would require a permit from the commission. 
Agent Brown will prepare a draft set of conditions. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing and Mr. Tittler seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the item until the April 19, 2018 meeting when the Order of Conditions will be prepared. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion, and all were in favor. 

Clary Coutu, Keolis Commuter Services LLC, App. – Kyle Fair, Fair Dermody Consulting Engineers, Rep
Ms. Coutu, director of environmental affairs for Keolis, addressed the commission for the Order of Conditions for the culvert replacement on the Franklin Line Branch. She reminded the commission that Keolis is exempt from the local wetlands by-law. Agent Brown had drafted the Order of Conditions. Ms. Coutu explained that they will conduct a pre-construction meeting, Agent Brown and Commissioners are welcome. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the hearing. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an Order of Conditions Ms. Bugay seconded the motion, and all were in favor. 

547 & 538 Bridge Street & 8 Reservation Road, Dedham Westwood Water District, App. – Amanda Houle, Tighe and Bond, Rep

Amanda Houle of Tighe and Bond addressed the commission. She and Agent Brown had been in touch regarding information that was requested at the previous meeting. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability as recommended by Agent Brown. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 


95 Eastern Avenue, Dedham Marketplace, LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Rep
David Johnson addressed the commission. They added nine (9) new catch basins and converted nine (9) catch basins into drain manholes. They also added five landscaped islands to break up the pavement.  

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion, all were in favor. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the item until the April 19, 2018 meeting where at that time they will look at a Draft Order of Conditions. Ms. Bugay seconded and all were in favor. 

New Applications

38 Icehouse Lane and 13 Powers Street, Supreme Development, Inc., Application – Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting, Rep.
Scott Henderson addressed the Commission. 
The Commission discussed whether the two parcels, held in joint ownership, met the requirement under the MA Wetlands Protection Act that would allow alteration of up to 5,000 sf, or 10% of riverfront area within the lot, whichever is greater, on a lot recorded on or before October 6, 1997.
The Commission discussed whether the limitation of 5,000 sf of alteration is for the property only, or for the entire project including disturbance in the right of way.
An abutter to the proposed project, Mr. Paul Lombardi spoke to the separate lots, and also the tree line. Ms. Erin O’Brien Akeroyd, an abutter, also spoke to the issue of one lot versus two. The commission stated that there were a number of legal issues that needed to be reviewed as well as a review by the DEP. Additionally there may be cause for a 3rd party review of the project.  

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until the May 3, 2018 meeting. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

8 Schoolmasters Lane, Andrew Mims, Applicant – Paul McManus, EcoTec, Rep – Restoration planting (RDA 2018-05)
Mr. McManus addressed the commission. He explained that while the property owner had been attempting a cleanup of his property he inadvertently cut some shrubs in and/or near the wetland.  He was made aware this was a violation and he immediately hired EcoTec in an attempt to rectify the error. 
They are proposing shrub planting in the area. The proposed planting is in the buffer zone. 
Agent Brown had a recommendation of a Negative Determination of Applicability. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing for 8 Schoolmasters Lane. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with a special condition #2 added. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

200 & 210 Highland Street (Aranow-Smith Pond), Robert Aranow, Applicant – Matthew Salem, Solitude Lake Management, Rep. – Aquatic Vegetation Management (DEP File#141-0540)
James LeCass from Solitude Lake Management was in attendance to address the commission regarding the project. Mr. LeCass explained why the pond needed attention, namely the growth of algae and duckweed, and the process by which they planned to clear it. Mr. Civian asked if there were other strategies to clear the pond. Mr. LeCass answered aerator systems can be used but they are above the applicant’s budget. You could also use a 5-10 foot buffer zone but that is not applicable in this instance. 
Agent Brown recommended issuing a Draft Order of Conditions. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue the Order of Conditions as recommended by Agent Brown. Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

149 Common Street, Patrick Wilmerding, Applicant  - Rick Grady, Grady Consulting, Rep. – Pool and pool apron replacement (DEP File #141-0541, mSMP 2018-02)
Mr. Grady addressed the commission. He explained this is an existing pool and the applicant would like to bring it and the surrounding patio, up to code. Everything would remain in the same location, the pool, the patio, and the fence. Agent Brown commented that there are a couple of trees that would have to be removed and that she had requested they be replanted. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing. Mr. Tittler seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue and Order of Conditions for 149 Common Street. Mr. Tittler seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

64 Etna Road, SJS Construction Co., Inc., Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Rep. – Demolition of existing single family dwelling and construction for new single family dwelling (MSMP 2018-14)
David Johnson addressed the commission. He indicated the proposal balances the rate and volume of runoff. He explained they are proposing a trench drain and the way the drainage system would operate. 
Some discussion ensued as to the infiltration system. 
Agent Brown indicated there are no barriers to the project and Mr. Civian indicated that a permit would be issued at the next meeting.  

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue the hearing until the next meeting on April 19, 2018.  Ms. Bugay seconded the motion and all were in favor. 

Informal Discussion

Agent Brown explained that in conjunction with Arbor Day there would be a presentation on Emerald Ash Borer April 26th in the Lower Conference Room of Town Hall.  



The meeting was adjourned at 9:55 pm.  
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